# 海南中学、海口一中 2023 届高三联考试题 文昌中学、嘉积中学 2023 届高三联考试题

## A. Show your gift for invention.

#### (试卷满分 150 分, 考试时间 120 分钟)

#### 注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上,
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标 号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时, 将答案写在答题卡上,写在本试卷上无效。

#### 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时, 先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后, 你将有两分钟的时间将试 卷上的答案转涂到答题卡上。

#### 第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最 佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对 话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15. B. £9.18. C. £9.15.

#### 答案是 C. I radinalizad in Janiazon in amit zin la trom tranz an

- 1. How is the woman probably feeling now?
- A. Determined.
- B. Frustrated.

C. Relaxed.



0

0

0

0

0

- 2. Where is the cat now?
  - A. On the wall.
- B. In the tree.
- C. In the garage.
- 3. What does the man stop the woman from doing?
- A. Attending a basketball match.
- B. Staying out overnight.
- C. Going to bed late.
- 4. When will the man see the doctor?
- A. On Tuesday.
- B. On Wednesday.
- C. On Thursday.
- 5. What are the speakers mainly talking about?
- A. An artwork.
- B. A house.

C. A film.

#### 第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个 选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟:听 完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

高三英语 第1页 (共12页)

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。 6. What does the man care most about the stuff? A. The color. B. The size. C. The weight. 7. When will the man probably receive the stuff? A. In one week. B. In two weeks. C. In three weeks. 听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。 8. What kind of bread did the man probably try just now?
A. Toast.
B. Flatbread. C. Brown rolls. 9. What does the man usually avoid eating? A. Milk. B. Eggs. C. Nuts. 10. What will the woman do next? A. Recommend a bread machine. B. Introduce how to go on a diet. C. Suggest some natural ingredients. 听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。 11. Which activity is the most popular? A. Doing an exchange trip. B. Attending a summer course. C. Joining a volunteer group. 12. Who are sports camps aimed at? A. Beginners. B. Intermediate learners. C. Advanced learners. 13. How can people know more about the activities? A. From the Internet. B. From the radio program. C. From the tourist guide. 听第9段材料, 回答第14至16题。 how and live and leading washered and 14. How long has the man worked as director for the Australian region? B. For about two years. A. For about one year. C. For about three years. 15. What is the man's attitude towards Travelsure's future? B. Optimistic. A. Puzzled. C. Concerned. 16. What does the man plan to do next year? A. Start his own business. B. Work in a branch office. C. Do some traveling abroad. 听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。 17. What is the speaker probably doing? A. Conducting an interview. B. Reporting a park. C. Answering some questions. 18. What did the speaker study in her free time? A. Math. B. Physics. C. Computing. 19. What makes the speaker's latest ride unusual? C. Its length. A. Its brakes. B. Its height. 20. Where is the speaker's favorite coaster located? A. Near a tunnel. B. On a mountain. C. Near a lake.

高三英语 第2页 (共12页)

#### 阅读理解(共两节,满分50分)

#### 第一节 (共15小题;每小题 2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给 A、B、C和D四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A number of events are going on at the Cooperage Project, located at 1030 Main Street in Honesdale. Enjoy!

#### The Cooperage Maker Fair

The Cooperage Maker Fair will be held from 10:00 am to 4:00 pm on Friday, June 12 on the grounds of the City Museum. The Maker Fair is a place where people show what they are making — a showcase for invention and creativity, and share what they are learning. Anyone interested in presenting their projects, hobbies and experiments should apply to take part at www.cooperagemakerfair.com.

#### Such Sweet Thunder

At 7:00 pm on Wednesday, June 17, there will be a film screening of comedy Twelfth Night as part of the Such Sweet Thunder: Shakespeare's Plays on Film Series. Dr. Robert Dugan will introduce the play with a brief background. Admission is free, but due to limited seating, booking is required at www.suchsweetthunder.com.

#### Sounds Like Teen Spirit

On Thursday, June 24, there will be an event called Sounds Like Teen Spirit from 3:00 pm to 5:00 pm. Sounds Like Teen Spirit is designed to provide an opportunity to showcase the talent of our community's youth. School-aged students are encouraged to share their performing art on stage at the Cooperage Project!

#### Great Brazilian Music Tour

On Saturday, June 27, a fantastic opportunity is ready for you to listen to some great Brazilian music by the musical group Minas. It is from 2:30 pm to 4:30 pm, and doors open at 2:00 pm. We encourage children and their families to come to learn all about the rhythm, excitement and sound of Brazilian music. The two-hour performance is sure to be fun for the whole family. The admission charge is \$5 for each person, and all the money will go to the local food bank. You can also give away old clothes and money at the entrance.

- 21. Which event requires people to make a reservation?
  - A. Such Sweet Thunder.

- B. Sounds Like Teen Spirit.
- C. The Cooperage Maker Fair.
- D. Great Brazilian Music Tour.

- 22. When does the event take place where students can put on their own performances?
  - A. On June 12.
- B. On June 17.
- C. On June 24. D. On June 27.

- 23. What can you do at Great Brazilian Music Tour?
  - A. Show your gift for invention.
- B. Make a donation.
- C. Perform with Minas on stage.
- D. Learn to make music.

Every time I stare at the rows of jars filled with my parents' homemade tomato sauce, I wonder: "Should I really use one?"

I have been keeping these jars like precious treasures. No matter how hard I try to find alternatives, nothing compares. Store-bought sauce? It just doesn't taste right. Even if I try to recreate it, it will never taste the same.

While growing up, I hated the tomato season. My parents would use the basement to ripen the tomatoes they had collected locally in September. Like the other Italian families in the area, we would then take them to the garage when they were ripe enough. There they were cleaned and boiled.

Having been stewed, whole tomatoes were passed through my father's homemade machine to separate the sauce from the skins. Jars at the ready, we filled them with sauce and seasoning. The jars would be hot for a few days, sealed to keep their own heat. They would then be lined up and ready to use.

This tradition was hard to carry on when my father got ill. After being diagnosed with cancer in 2019, he spent most of his time in hospital. In September that year he came home, and on the weekend we decided to continue the tradition. I have glorious memories of that day as we once again made the sauce. It was a beautiful but short-lived moment. My father died soon after.

I can't keep these jars forever. But it doesn't make it any easier to open one. Every time I go to reach for one, something stops me. My mother, ever practical, is visiting us recently and just stares at them.

"You should use these or they will go to waste." "Job off 998 asm off live nor W

What will it feel like to use that last jar? It would mean the end of an era. Who knows? Maybe it's time to bring new traditions into life.

- 24. What stops the author from using the tomato sauce?
  - A. It has gone bad.

B. He doesn't like tomato sauce.

C. He values it too much.

D. He keeps it for future use.

25. What do Para.3 and Para.4 mainly talk about?

A. The tomato harvest.

B. The homemade machine.

C. The fruitful tomato season.

D. The making of tomato sauce.

26. What will the author most probably do next?

A. Open one jar.

B. Keep the jars.

C. Collect tomatoes.

D. Make tomato sauce.

27. Which of the following can describe the author?

A. Practical.

B. Faithful.

C. Affectionate.

university campus. 37 If not, it's a cod idea to explore the local public transport

With only about 1,000 pandas left in the world, China is desperately trying to clone the animal and save the endangered species. That's a move similar to what Texas A & M University researchers have been undertaking for the past five years in a and if you can, keep active. Regular exercise can imp. Ark. on imp. ark.

Noah's Ark is aimed at collecting eggs, embryos(胚胎), semen and DNA of endangered animals and storing them in liquid nitrogen. If certain species should become extinct, Dr. Duane Kraemer, a professor in Texas A & M's College of Veterinary Medicine, says there would be enough of the basic building blocks to reintroduce the species in the future.

It is estimated that as many as 2,000 species of mammals, birds, reptiles will become extinct in over 100 years. The panda, native only to China, is in danger of becoming extinct in the next 25 years.

This week, Chinese scientists said they grew an embryo by introducing cells from a dead female panda into the egg cells of a Japanese white rabbit. They are now trying to implant the embryo into a host animal. The entire procedure could take from three to five years to complete.

"The nuclear transfer(核子移植) of one species to another is not easy, and the lack of available panda eggs could be a major problem," Kraemer believes. "They will probably have to do several hundred transfers to result in one pregnancy. It takes a long time and it's difficult, but this could be groundbreaking science if it works. They are certainly not putting any live pandas at risk, so it is worth the effort," adds Kraemer, who is one of the leaders of the Project at Texas A & M, the first-ever attempt at cloning a dog.

高三英语 第5页 (共12页)

"They are trying to do something that's never been done, and this is very similar to our work in Noah's Ark. We're both trying to save animals that face extinction. I certainly appreciate their effort and there's a lot we can learn from what they are attempting to do. It's a research that is very much needed."

- 28. What is the aim of Noah's Ark project?
  - A. To save endangered animals from dying out.
  - B. To make efforts to clone the endangered pandas.
  - C. To collect DNA of endangered animals to study.
  - D. To transfer the nuclear of one animal to another.
- 29. According to Professor Kraemer, the major problem in cloning pandas would be short of

00

06

0

000

A. host animals a shift anythed souther gle B. enough money less evident

C. qualified researchers D. available panda eggs

- 30. What can we learn from the passage?
  - A. Scientists try to implant a panda's egg into a rabbit.
  - B. Kraemer and his team have succeeded in cloning a dog.
  - C. Two thousand species will probably die out in over a century.
  - D. Kraemer will work with Chinese scientists in clone researches.
- 31. Which can be a suitable title for the passage?
  - A. China's Success in Pandas Cloning
  - B. The First Cloned Panda in the World
  - C. Exploring the Possibility to Clone Pandas
  - D. China the Native Place of Pandas Forever

Cyberbullying(网络霸凌) was already a problem before the Covid-19 pandemic hit. After the outbreak of the pandemic, lockdown and work-from-home orders were put into force, meaning people were having to spend even more of their time online.

Previously, more time online had been linked to an increased chance of a person participating in cyberbullying. Studies have shown that stress and anxiety have increased during the pandemic, both of which can lead to increases in the number of interactions that involve cyberbullying. Yet this phenomenon has actually decreased during the pandemic. The reason behind this could tell us how to better deal with this problem once we finally emerge from the pandemic.

高三英语 第6页 (共12页)

One reason for the decline is that in-person interactions can fuel both online and in-person bullying. Bullying tends to start in free time, which doesn't exist in the same way in online schooling. This suggests that if we focus prevention efforts on free time, it is likely that we will be able to stop both traditional forms of bullying, as well as that of cyberbullying.

Bullying rates aren't fixed. When children feel nurtured(被关爱) and socially and emotionally safe, they bully less. During the pandemic, young people have been spending more time at home with their parents or carers. For some, this has probably provided feelings of safety — a positive effect well known to occur in times of disaster or crisis.

Positive relationships can also help reduce bullying. While it is undoubtedly true that some families have experienced interpersonal conflicts during the crisis, most households have been reporting positive increases in their feelings of unity and bonding among their family members. Studies have shown that children reported more positive feelings when asked about having to spend more time with their families. Keeping these positive relationships strong may also help prevent bullying in the future.

- 32. What led to more online time according to the passage?
  - A. Addiction to the Internet.
- B. Measures against the pandemic.
- C. Development of technology.
- D. More participation in cyberbullying.
- 33. The underlined word "emerge from" in the second paragraph probably means "\_\_\_\_\_
  - A. disappear from

B. suffer from

C. break through

- D. live through
- 34. What explains the decreased cyberbullying?
  - A. A close watch on young people.
- B. A sense of safety found in study.
- C. A good relationship with family.
- D. A busy online schooling schedule.
- 35. What is the purpose of this passage?
  - A. To show cyberbullying is a constant problem.
  - B. To explore possible solutions to cyberbullying.
  - C. To call on people to fight against cyberbullying.
  - D. To compare traditional bullying with cyberbullying.

#### 第二节 (共5小题; 每小题 2.5 分, 满分 12.5 分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Going to university is a hugely exciting time: You'll meet new and interesting people, live independently, and no doubt have experiences that will stay with you for the rest of your life. But making such a big move can also be stressful. 36

It is helpful to know about the town, city or area you're going to live in before you arrive. Work out where the center of town is in relation to your accommodation and the university campus. \_\_37\_\_ If not, it's a good idea to explore the local public transport so you know what to expect ahead of arriving. Technology is your friend here.

38 You can join social media groups, chat to other students, find out who is in your halls, and prepare for your course before you've even finished packing.

And if you can, keep active. Regular exercise can improve your confidence and help you concentrate, sleep better and feel better. Exercise keeps the brain and other vital organs healthy. \_\_39 \_\_ Exercise doesn't have to be running miles and miles on a treadmill. Street dance, rock and roll class, self-defense and playing a competitive sport can keep you in shape.

- A. Is it within walking distance?
- B. Eating and drinking well are also important.
- C. In addition, it is a significant benefit to your mental health.
- D. Spend time building networks and meeting like-minded people.
- E. University should be a time of growth, both mentally and academically.
- F. Social media is also a great way for students to stay connected with their parents.
- G. Fortunately, there are a few easy steps you can take to prepare yourself for your new life.

### 

#### 第一节 完形填空(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)。seassem bluos 1 lls 28%

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

On such a rainy day, I had no intention to drive up the winding hilly road to my daughter Betty's house. But she had \_\_41\_\_ me to see something at the top. So here I was, \_\_42\_\_ making the two-hour journey through the thick fog.

I \_\_\_\_\_43 \_\_\_ along the dangerous highway. Turning down a narrow track, we \_\_\_\_44 \_\_\_ and got out. When we turned a corner, we stopped and I gasped(喘息). To my \_\_\_\_45 \_\_\_, from the top of the mountain to several acres down across the valleys, were rivers of daffodils(水仙花) in blossom. A variety of \_\_\_\_46 \_\_\_ — from the pale milky to the deep lemon, shone like a carpet before us.

A flow of \_\_47\_\_ filled my mind. Who created such beauty? Why? How? \_\_48 we approached the home that stood in the center of the possessions, we saw a sign \_\_49\_\_: "Answers to the Questions. I Know You Are \_\_50\_\_. The first was: "One woman — Two Hands, Two Feet, and Very Little Brain." The second: "One at a Time." The third: "\_\_51\_\_ in 1992."

She began more than thirty years ago, probably just at the \_\_52\_ of a novel idea, but she kept at it. "Imagine," I said, "if I'd had a(n) \_\_53\_ and worked at it, just a little bit every day, what might I have \_\_54\_?" Betty looked at me sideways, smiling. "Start tomorrow," she said. "\_\_55\_\_, start today."

41. A. warned	B. persuaded	C. allowed	D. reminded
42. A. unwillingly	B. hopefully	C. deliberately	D. automatically
43. A. raced	B. inched	C. walked	D. wandered
44. A. called up	B. turned up	C. came up	D. pulled up
45. A. sorrow	B. horror	C. relief	D. amazement
46. A. flowers	B. trees	C. colors	D. rivers
47. A. questions	B. fantasies	C. worries	D. theories
48. A. Before	B. After	C. Unless	D. As

49. A. writing	B. telling	C. reading	D. speaking
50. A. Curious	B. Hopeful	C. Doubtful	D. Passionate
51. A. Deserted	B. Finished	C. Started	D. Operated
52. A. end	B. thought	C. request	D. sight
53. A. idea	B. opinion	C. hope	D. story
54. A. conveyed	B. adopted	C. accomplished	D. demanded
55. A. Good enough	B. Worse still	C. Well off	D. Better yet

#### 第二节 语法填空 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

907

0019

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入适当的内容(一个词)或括号内单词的正确形式。

Impression West Lake is a grand evening show of music, light, and dance. Directed by Zhang Yimou, Impression West Lake 56 (update) since 2015. Included in the new version are 70 percent of elements from Hangzhou G20 Summit evening gala.

Impression West Lake, \_\_57\_\_(feature) the local culture of Hangzhou and unique charm of West Lake, is one of China's Top Seven Shows. It \_\_58\_\_(vivid) presents the history and culture of West Lake by exploring the \_\_59\_\_(story) based on the Legend of White Snake and Butterfly Lovers.

Besides being a charming show, *Impression West Lake* also highlights the beautiful 60 (nature) landscape of West Lake. The whole performance is staged entirely upon the lake 61 (it) with hills as the background. 62 is even more amazing is "the Rain of West Lake", which is artificially recreated 63 (bring) out the charm of West Lake in the rain.

Impression West Lake is also <u>64</u> feast of music. As is reported, the background music is made by Kitaro, a famous Japanese musician and the theme song is performed by Zhang Liangying, a popular Chinese singer <u>65</u> a heavenly voice. All these bring the audience into the dreamlike environment of romantic Hangzhou.

The whispered "thanks" was barely heard as Holly tried not to allow hisappointment to show. She laid the carpet on the kitchen counter, and they head autside to play Holly's disappointment didn't become evident until the following

高三英语 第10页 (共12页)

高三英语 第9页 (共12页)

#### 应用文写作(满分15分)

假定你是校学生会主席李华,下周你校足球队将与来自伦敦的学生进行一场友谊赛 请你代表全体师生用英语写一篇欢迎辞。内容包括:

- 1. 校队简介;
- 2. 比赛意义;
- 3. 表达祝愿。

#### 注意:

- 1. 词数应为 80 左右(开头和结尾已给出,不计入总词数)
- 2. 可适当增加细节,以使行文连贯;
- 3. 参考词汇: 友谊赛 a friendly match。

Dear guests, teachers and fellow students,

Hangzhou and uniqu	Impression West Lake, _57_ (feature) the local culture of
58 (vivid) present	chart of West Lake, is one of China's Top Seven Shows. It
(story) based on th	the history and culture of West Lake by exploring the 59
	Legend of White Saake and Butterfly Lovers
highlighte the beautifu	Desides being a observating show, imprecision Wart Lake size
Thank you!	. 50 (nature) landscape of West Lake. The whole perform

#### **评后买与(两分 25 分)**

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Wrinkles of confusion spread across Holly's forehead as she unwrapped the gift from her best friend, Susan. "I...I thought you could use it for something." Susan's explanation did nothing to help us understand why a carpet made of remnant(零头布料) was being presented as a birthday gift.

My heart went out to my daughter. Starting over at a new school had been a difficult adjustment. Until she met Susan, Holly had experienced little success making new friends.

The whispered "thanks" was barely heard as Holly tried not to allow her disappointment to show. She laid the carpet on the kitchen counter, and they headed outside to play. Holly's disappointment didn't become evident until the following

高三英语 第11页 (共12页)

evening when she came downstairs to say good night. "Well, I guess we know how much my best friend thinks of me, huh, Mom?" she said in tears. "I'm so sorry, honey" was all I could manage to say.

The next morning, I carried the kitchen rubbish outside. My heart sank as I lifted the lid of the trash can and saw Susan's carpet lying there. Hesitating only for a moment, I took it out and brought it into the house.

"Susan invited me to come over to her house tomorrow," Holly announced a week later. Although her voice carried a so-what attitude, I sensed she was pleased by the invitation. Susan had visited us many times, but she had never invited us and it would be the first time for Holly to go.

The next day I drove Holly to the destination. A tall woman stood in the doorway to greet us. The house was shabby but neatly decorated with used furniture. From the chat with the woman we knew Susan had long been separated from her parents and that she was Susan's foster mother(养母). I came to respect this generous-hearted woman who had opened her home to a young girl. After a nice chat, I left.

#### 注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

			me.
	o, probably just at the		
oked at me sideways,			
	_, start today."	ow," she said. " 55	smiling. "Start tomorro
D. rominded	Sewells D	B. perseaded	bomaw .Á .H
	C. deliberately		
I placed the carpe	et on the table in front	of her.	3. A. raced
D. pulled up	C. came up	B. turned up	14. A. called up
D. amazament	C. relief	B. horror	(5. А. sолоw
D. rivers	C. colors	B. trees	if A. flowers
D. theories	Ĉ. worries	B. fantasies	7 A. questions
2A.G	C. Unites	B. After	SEASE A RESE